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Sir, 
 
I wish to make some comments on the Final report conducted by the 
Hihg-level Expert Group on reforming the structure of the EU banking 
sector. 
 
Many of us could only agree that it is necessary to curb the banking 
sector in EU, as it is facing nowadays difficult times and has behaved 
irresponsible. The Final report, after examining the situation in EU 
banking sector, has made five main proposals for policy makers on how to 
change the current system. 
 
I would like to comment particularly the first proposals “proprietary 
trading and other significant trading activities should be assigned to a 
separate legal entity”. The main goal of this change would, as the report 
states, be that “any explicit or implicit guarantee that deposits carry 
would no longer directly support risky trading activities”. 
I can only agree with this statement, however, in my opinion the main 
problem resides not here. 
With the proposed change deposits of clients and institutions will be 
safeguarded, bank transfers would run perfectly, but alas all the 
long-term saving, investments in the “other” legs could be jeopardized or 
even lost. It is significant, but in my opinion not vital, for an economy 
to promote its smooth running by a banking system that works under any 
circumstances /the proposed first leg/. But these activities are 
sufficient for here and now. In my opinion very important, if not vital is 
the question: “What will or could happen to our saving or investments?” 
These are the means that we are willing to give up for a long period of 
time either in a form of savings or investments in pension funds. 
Thrilling to think about that as a result of the proposal one will be able 
to send paying instruments, settle invoices, make deposits and withdraw 
money, etc. anytime, but loosing all savings and pension funds going 
bankrupt puts the nation in front of a dilemma whether to beg the 
government/taxpayers to finance one’s living or move out of civilization 
to survive like our ancestors did thousands years ago. That would be the 
real disaster and the end of our civilization! 
 
Separating banking sector could partly solve the problem, but, in my 
opinion, would add nothing in searching the long-term solution. 
 
Sincerely yours, 
Tomas Hlavaty 
 
 


